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CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Patty Gould St. Aubin called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in the Itasca County Courthouse. A quorum was present with 12 out of 15 paid member lake associations being represented.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes of October 17, 2018 were approved with one correction: 2019 meetings are the third Wednesday in February, APRIL, June, July and October. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: There is $2125.27 in checking. She paid out $178 to Frame Up for Shoreland Stewardship awards and received dues from Greater Pokegama Lake Assn. Motion made to accept report. Jim O/Ron G.  MCU
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS

Patty encouraged LA’s to invite county commissioners and township officials to LA meetings and/or social events. She suggested that LA’s invite adjacent lake owners to be included in LA or help them start their own LA such as Deer Lake inviting Moose Lake. She complemented LA’s on newsletters and encouraged more sharing on websites, etc. She recommended establishing neighborhood watch areas to monitor changes in lake. She suggested ICOLA set up committees to monitor ordinance and comprehensive plan revisions.  
FEATURED SPEAKER

Dan Swenson explained the process for ordinance revisions to be considered this summer. The task force on short term rentals has submitted a report to the county board which has passed it on to the Planning Commission to initiate revisions to the ordinance. Other issues to be considered during the ordinance review process will be sanitation in bunkhouses/garages and regulation of chickens and goats in the shoreland district. Additional changes in policy may be an increase in fees for variances and conditional use permits. There were only 9 variances granted this past year but each one requires at least two site visits before and after action by Planning Commission. Dan mentioned that the county may consider some leniency regarding set backs from Class C roads. Another possible revision might be septic compliance check required before any building permit is issued. Another is requiring buffers on rebuild or remodels.

There will be public hearings at Planning Commission and County Board. Individuals are welcome to share ideas with any of the staff or officials throughout the process.

Next winter the comprehensive Land use plan will be reviewed and revised. 
OLD BUSINESS
1. Bill Grantges, AIS coordinator for Itasca County, reported that will be another Business Summit Wed. April 10 for Lakeshore Providers and LA representatives.
2. He explained the Five Star Initiative for Lakeshore Providers who go above and beyond in their efforts to learn and implement AIS prevention practices.  He and John Davis encouraged LA’s to use only 5 Star providers and to promote them. 

Currently there are five listed on DLA website: JJ’s Barge Service, Grand Rapids Marine, Chad Schumacher/Deer Point Storage, Matt Almquist/Outpost 38, Thousand Lakes Dock and Lift.
3. A complete packet of Bill’s reports were distributed to each LA and are available electronically. These include CAP grant application form, list of current infested waters and other valuable AIS prevention info.

IF YOU SUSPECT AIS, REPORT ASAP to RICH REZANKA 218-328-8821 or BILL GRANTGES 218-256-4243
NEW BUSINESS
Motion was made to sponsor Business Summit for $250. C. McLynn/H. Goetzman MCU
ASSOCIATION ACTIVITIES AND REPORTS
Helen Ahlbrecht, King Lake Assn. reported that they received an SWCD grant for a weir to control lake level.

Cece Riedman reported that Turtle Lake Assn. has four new board members with very positive outlook.  2 out of 3 of resorts are actively engaged with LA and VRBO and Air BB have been contacted and invited to LA.  TLA is videotaping an interview with the best Five Star Lake Service Providers. The board is initiating a class action suit against an individual who have been tampering with the beaver dam that sustains the lake level.  

Harold Goetzman, Jessie Lake, recommends hard copy for newsletters are better read than email. His association sends out 110 in the mail. They are working with DNR on a fish management plan.

Harold is the ICOLA representative on WPIC and the revised Water Plan has been approved by the county and BWSR. 
Carole Olson, Sand Lake, reported there is almost 3 feet of ice plus lots of dangerous slush making ice fishing impossible! Hope it melts by May opener!

John Davis emphasized the value of promoting Five Star Lake Shore providers and using ONLY those willing to go the extra mile. 

Ron Guggisberg, Swan Lake, reports concerns with beavers and lack of slot limits in the creeks flowing into Swan Lake. 

Paul Durkee, Sand/Shallow Lakes, reported that their meetings will start up again in April and May. Annual meeting Aug. 3.. 

Gail Blackmer, Deer Lake Watershed Assn., reported concerns about liability and legal action. They are considering director’s insurance, protocol for unsubscribing from solicitation lists.
Jim Olijinek, Wabana Chain of Lakes Assn. reported that their township ordinance is more protective than the county. There have been several meetings recently. The township will vote next Tuesday
Johnnie Fulton and Pat Davis, Greater Pokegama Lake Assn, reported that they made a donation to GR Dive Team to assist with AIS prevention and removal. Fishing tournaments, wake boats, unmonitored lake accesses and houseboats were mentioned as concerns. 
Bill and Deb Hagenbuck, Sisseebakwet, reported they are applying for a CAP grant to purchase a decon unit for use at Sugar Lake Lodge. The owners are actively involved with LA helping with the website and providing gifts for Ice Out Contest. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm. Next meeting is scheduled for April 17, 2019 at 7 pm in the courthouse. 
Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary

